
MINUTES OF THE GRAND JUNCTION COMMISSION ON ARTS AND CULTURE 
MAY 12 1993 

The regular monthly meeting of the Grand Junction Commission 
on Arts and Culture was called to order by Chair Sandra Brown 
at 7:05 May 12, 1993 in City Hall Conference Room "A". 

Commissioners present: Andrews, Brown, Castleberry, Freitas, 
Leinaweaver and Smedley 

Commissioners absent: Crumbacher, Hemmerich and Sanders. 

Guest present: Allison Sarmo 

Minutes of the previous meeting were not available for 
approval. 

REPORTS: 

Agenda was amended to include "Dog and Pony Show" for 
Rotary meeting of 16 June. Castleberry and Sarmo reported on 
progress of the Dog and Pony Show which would be available to 
interested groups. There was discussion of multi-media 
presentations. Leinaweaaver/Castleberry moved and seconded to 
authorize up to $150 for materials and services . Passed. 

Local Arts & Education folders are "making progress". Brenda 
will be asked to have a draft for next meeting. 

Leinaweaver reported that THE FROG PRINCE has been cast and 
rehearsals are underway. He submitted a revised budget 
breakdown to the Chair, and stated that the principal need 
now is someone to handle promotion and publicity and to 
manage the front of the house during performances June 11, 
12, and 13. Brown and Freitas volunteered to cover the House 
Management. Brown suggested that the Avalon committee be 
contacted to do publicity. 

Castleberry reported 16 attendees including featured speakers 
at the Colorado Consortium of Arts Commissions meeting last 
month. The main topic was the Americans disability Act and 
access to the arts. The next meeting is Sept 17-19 in 
Alamosa. 

Smedley reported that the application for the September 
Business in Art Workshop was turned down. The workshops will 
still happen, but will be reduced in number. 

Andrews and Leinaweaver submitted a wrtitten report on perf-
ormance facilities, which the commission accepted. 

The draft of a letter to District 51 re appreciation of 
no arts included in recent budget cuts was submitted by 
Leinaweaver and approved. 



NEW BUSINESS 

Brown distributed a sum,~ary worksheet based on Retreat 
priorities, and asked members to come to next meeting with 
budget proposals for inclusion in 1993, '94 and '95 budget. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Richard Leinaweaver 
Secretary pro tern 


